



Old Hutton C of E School

Old Hutton, Kendal, Cumbria, LA8 ONQ

Email: admin@oldhutton.cumbria.sch.uk
Website: www.oldhuttonschool.org.uk

Tel (01539) 732778

Headteacher: Mrs Andrea Walker BA(Hons), PGCE, NPQH, LLE, NLE

Friday 13th July, 2018

Music Concerts, other End of Term Events & Lunches

Dear Parents and Carers,

Here is some important information and reminders about lots of exciting end of term events which are coming up next week – and our new lunch system!

Music Concerts

We have arranged for 2 end of term music concerts this year, on Monday and Tuesday next week, to enable us to give lots of our amazing musicians the opportunity to share their talents! All pupils who are involved have been spoken to by their teachers and/or myself about what they are performing and will need to bring in their music and instruments on Monday to practise for the concerts, whether they are playing on either day, please. The concerts will include items from the Class 1/Year 1 and Classes 2 and 3 music lessons which have been taking place through the term, plus pieces from pupils who work with our peripatetic music teachers, as well as from pupils who have music lessons out of school. Both concerts will take place in Class 4. Please come along to join the audience on wither or both days. All welcome! More details as follows:

Monday 16th July – Music concert 2:30-3:30pm, including: R/Y1 song with Mrs Thomas, Class 3 ukelele and recorder pieces with Mrs Hulme, violin solos, solo singing, piano solos

Tuesday 17th **July - Music concert 2:30-3:30pm**, including: Class 4 keyboards with Ms Heath, flutes/fifes, guitars/guitar solos, keyboard solos, accordions.

Other Events

Monday 16th July - Open Afternoon 1:00-3:30pm (with concert at 2:30pm) - all welcome to come and spend time sharing your child's work and looking around school

Wednesday 18th July – Special leaving assembly for Mr Cooper, 2:45pm in school – all welcome! Thursday 19th July – Leavers' Service for pupils, 1:30pm in church – all welcome!

Followed by Leavers' tea for Y6 pupils and their invited guests, in the Village Hall, 2;30pm Friday 20th July – Special leaving assembly for Miss Fisher, 9:05am in school – all welcome!

New 'Awesome Family Lunches'

Many thanks for all your responses about our new school lunch proposal for September. There was such a good expression of interest that we are definitely going to go ahead with the new scheme – initially for a trial period up to October half term, but planning to continue and hopefully expand the offer after that. We are all very excited about it! Please find attached the menu options for next half term. If you are choosing to have a lunch for your child/ren, please add their details and make your menu choices from menus on the form. You can do this for a 2-week period, or for the full half term. Whichever you choose, we will need you to return the forms directly to us along with payment. Once payment has been received by us, we will forward your order on to the Awesome Lunches Company. You may pay for either the 2 weeks or the full half term in advance please. The cost will be £2.50 per day for all pupils in Classes 3 and 4 (Years 3 to 6) for both cold and hot lunch options. For pupils who receive a free school lunch (all pupils in Reception, Years 1 and 2, plus anyone in Years 3 to 6 who receives the pupil premium funding for free lunches), there will be no charge, but you still need to make your menu choices. You may choose to have a mixture of Awesome Lunches on some days and your own packed lunch on other days in a week, and this can also vary, as you choose from week to week. Please can you ensure that you get all orders and payments in to us by next Friday, 20th July at the latest. Thank you. Any questions about the new lunch system, please see myself or Angela in the office.

With best wishes from,

Amwalker

Andrea Walker, Head teacher